
  The structural engineer believes the mass of the structure can be reduced by using material that would not be considered TRL 9.  If further testing is done a new composite or Alloy might prove to be lighter and stronger. The thermal engineer recommends designing the system to handle changes from light to dark in a more uniform manner.  As of now the system would slowly adjust which in certain anomalies could put the instruments out of there ranges. The drive system engineer recommends the design of custom wheels for lunar operation, and a modeling of the rocker bogie for climbing effectiveness. He also recommends more testing of the motors in the expected conditions.  The Power engineer recommends research into the feasibility of making the RTG detachable for use on future lunar missions. The Payload engineer recommends possibly adding a power hookup for the penetrators, this would allow for optimum battery charge before deploying the penetrators into Shackleton’s crater.                            
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